
 8th December 2023

Upcoming Events:
14th December - Christmas 
Mass
  

Welcome to Brother JJ Jimenez, Brother 
Visitor, La Salle East Asia District (LEAD) 

On Thursday 7th and Friday 8th 
December, we were delighted to 
welcome Brother JJ Jimenez to 
SJIIM. Brother JJ met with students, 
teachers and parents, visited 
lessons, including Lasallian 
Education classes and even 
attended our High School 
performance of ‘Into the Woods’. 
Brother JJ said of his visit, “Let us 
continue to build up the SJIIM 
community and make it a place 
where we nurture young people’s 
gifts and sense of purpose. 
In the SJIIM community, we believe 
in the capacity of young people to 
make a difference.  We are 
committed to journey with them into 
the joyful discovery of their life’s 
purpose.” 



Catholic and Christian Community
Dear SJIIM families, 
We wrap up the Christmas Shine Kindness campaign with deep gratitude for the immense support from 
SJIIM parents, students, teachers and staff. In total, we have raised RM48,718 from : 
1) Hamper donation appeal: RM 21,000 
2) CCC Bazaar booth & Truffle Butter sales:  RM 14,215 
3) Kita Kitar & Kebun Kitar Bazaar booth: RM8,912. 
4) ES Art & Quilling : RM 4,591 

Over the last 2 months, more than 60 parents sewed, planted, cooked, baked, painted, quilled, 
sponsored, organised and collaborated together as a Lasallian community. Thank you for being the best 
example to our budding Lasallian students.
Our work continues. We will begin sourcing for back-to-school hamper items, laptops, school supplies 
and equipment. Delivery of the donated items will begin in January.
Your efforts this Christmas will Shine much Kindness to the children and families of Desa Mentari and 
Desa Ria. Have a truly joyful Christmas and happy holidays! 

from The Catholic & Christian Community (CCC)

Christmas Mass: Dec 14th
Mass will take place on December 14th at 12:00 in our school chapel for families and students 
in year 3 and above. Please use the link to sign up for the Mass HERE
There will be a shared fellowship gathering afterwards on the sixth floor. We hope you can join 
us.

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1WG6Uwx0VXtnCVrVtaGfBfGalb-L12boESqkhFvRz00g/edit?usp=sharing


Months of planning by the SJIIM Parent Volunteers (SPV) Committee had 
culminated in the huge success of this year’s Christmas Bazaar. It was 
nice to see the whole school come together to enjoy the festivities. We 
would like to express our heartfelt thanks to all the volunteers, donors, 
school groups, the SRC, vendors, NGOs and teachers who have 
contributed one way or another in making the Bazaar a memorable one.”

SPV (formerly known as PSG) Update

Recycling Bins
EcoTeam have introduced recycling bins for cans 
and plastic this week! They are near the canteen 
washbasins.

Please only put clean/ rinsed cans and plastic 
bottles/food containers into these bins. (no paper 
towels or other rubbish please ).

Spring Festival is coming soon!
We are extremely excited to share information 
about our Spring Festival celebration. 
To learn more, click on the link below and sign up 
to join our Spring Festival Parent Volunteer 
group.

Open slides LINK
Sign up form LINK

Congratulations!!!!....
…. To Matthias, Marcus and Lucas who 
competed at the FOBISIA Gymnastics 
Competition this weekend and finished 2nd 
as a team!! What a huge achievement!

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1HxJ3EsfRa6F3QbBkIq3LUKfnNgeOSdiV/view
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1RY0UErEgeGvIZUI9ngUci0dWrz6p101Es12VIMggRxA/edit?usp=sharing




Elementary  School 
Update

 
Shine Kindness Art projects 
This week, our students in years 3-6 had a 
delightful time expressing their creativity. 
They painted charming polar bears on canvas 
and tried their hand at quilling to craft a 
variety of exquisitely designed greeting cards. 
A special note of gratitude goes to QuillJoy 
Endeavours and Ms. Sabrina from Artcore, 
who generously dedicated their time to 
collaborate with students and supportive 
parents in creating captivating pieces of art.

Christmas Performances
The celebration of Christmas is well underway at St Joseph’s 
and we are looking forward to finishing things off with our 
Christmas Performances next week. On Wednesday, there 
will be a Christmas Music Concert for parents of year 3-6 
children in our music CCA’s from 3-4 pm in the auditorium. 
Parents of these performers have been invited via Seesaw 
from Ms Kimberly. On Thursday, our Early Years children will 
perform their Christmas Show for their parents from 9-10am. 
Then, later on Thursday, parents of our year 1 and 2 children 
will get to see the year 1 & 2 Christmas Performance 
11-11.45am. For parents visiting at these times, please 
remember to follow our visitor security protocols.

Year 4 Trip to The Acre, Farm Fresh 
Today, Year 4  went on a school trip to Farm Fresh. We saw 
many farm animals, and learnt many ways in how the farm 
is being sustainable! It was a great day, even in the heat! 
Having a refreshing treat at the end helped to cool us all 
down!

Y3 Exit Point
The year 3 students have worked hard to create model 
representations of their understanding of Stone Age homes 
across the three eras: Paleolithic, Mesolithic and Neolithic. 
Today they confidently welcomed classes from across the 
school for a gallery walk where they explained their designs 
and their learning of the topic. 



High  School 
Update

This week saw the first of our new TeachMeet initiative 
where teachers prepared short presentations on their 
practical innovations and personal experiences or insights 
into teaching & learning. High School teachers presented on 
a range of topics including experiential learning, approaches 
to assessment, using AI inside and outside the classroom, 
inquiry based learning and many more. We are lucky to have 
such a wealth of diverse expertise and experience within our 
building. Teachers sharing that with one another is an 
excellent opportunity for personal development. This 
initiative is part of a wider evolution of our Professional 
Development programme for staff this year, which will be 
explored further in an upcoming blog written by High School 
Assistant Principal for Teaching & Learning, Ms Catherine 
Ellis.More info and pictures here.

Congratulations to our new SRC President: Natasha Khoo 
from Year 12

Huge congratulations to Natasha from Year 12 who was announced as 
the new SJIIM Student Representative Council President this week. 
Natasha, alongside Saffron, who was confirmed as Vice President of 
the SRC, interviewed for the position and then gave s speech to the 
High School students in assembly. Natasha was elected as President 
by her peers. Natasha said,

“Hi everyone! 

I’d like to say thank you for entrusting me with being your 2023/2024 
SRC president. I’ll do my best along with the team to make a positive 

impact, and I have no doubt that this year will be a great one. The events and moments we experience 
as a community bring us closer together and I’m sure that will surely continue this year. I'm especially 
looking forward to getting to know, not only the other students within the Student Representative 
Council, but also the wider community of our school. Speaking as a founding student, my time at SJIIM 
has truly shaped my character in more ways than I can express. I remember my time being a timid, 
more reserved year 7, looking up to the older students, and now I’m somehow the latter. Our school’s 
core values of faith, service, and community have grown to govern me as an individual, and I’m proud to 
say I’m a Lasallian. Being in such an encouraging, positive learning environment definitely aids growth 
of character, and I stand before you today to show that. Finally, I’d like to thank the previous SRC, and 
its president, Janice, for all their contributions and hard work! I hope to carry on the legacy that they 
have cemented.”

Our High School TeachMeet

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rNkasdjwVzHYFGKMMNBPBKCHi0xOVzplDS2OJLk_aX0/edit?usp=sharing


Into the Woods JR : A Magical Tale Revealed! 

Join us on a journey of wonder as we share the enchanting story of 
"Into the Woods JR". From December 7th to 9th, our school's 
auditorium transforms into a place of magic, showcasing the result 
of hard work, creativity, and teamwork.
As the curtain rises for the second and third performance, let's take 
a moment to appreciate the fantastic success of the first night. The 
room was filled with laughter, and the sound of applause created 
an exciting atmosphere. If you missed the first show, don't worry – 
you still have the chance to be part of this special experience!
"Into the Woods" is not just a play; it's a celebration of creativity 
and the magic that happens when a community comes together. 
Don't let this chance pass by! Immerse yourself in the magic and 
become part of the story that shows our school's commitment to 
excellence. 

Get your tickets here or you can conveniently purchase it directly 
at the event door.  See you there! 

AWAS White Ribbon Run Sunday January 14th

Running Club CCA would like to invite you to join with us and 
support the All Women’s Action Society White Ribbon Run - 
“Breaking the Silence/Ending the Violence”, Sunday January 14th 
(700AM at Padang Merbok). This is an event with which SJIIM is 
wishing to support and contribute to the ending of gender based 
violence. This event links well with the recently celebrated Unity 
Week and a future collaboration between SJIIM 6th Form and the 
AWAM (https://www.awam.org.my/). Pupils, staff, parents and 
friends are invited to sign up independently using the following 
weblink-. http://tinyurl.com/WhiteRibbonRun2024. Alternatively, 
there is a QR code on the attached poster. There is a sign up fee 
of 50RM or 70RM. Please read more info here.

SIGN UP CLOSES DECEMBER 18th - no sign up after 
that date

High  School 
Update

https://www.ticket2u.com.my/event/33631
https://www.awam.org.my/
http://tinyurl.com/WhiteRibbonRun2024
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1coKNBEARIdraJ2Ee52J2YWou0PbkEL-9AZ9pa4OrL9g/edit?usp=sharing


Useful 
Links

ES Student Absence Form           
HS Student Absence Form

HS Parent Overview Assessment 23/24
HS Parent Calendar 23/24 
ES Parent Calendar 23/24

WS Teaching Staff Email 
23/24

Catholic & Christian 
Community 23/24                        

PSG Update 23/24

Tapestry (For ES)
Parent portal (For ES) 

Sports Fixtures 
Website

Schoolsbuddy
WS CCA

If you need support, please                                                                               
email customerservice@tekgroup.my  or call 
0125537202 (Ms Kosmita)                                    
Online order guide 
HS Booklist 2023/24                                              
ES Booklist 2023/24

Music Website

Epurse (Top up credit)
Eservice Manual 
DeliSchool Menu 
Term 1 23/24
Delischool Email: 
cafeteria.sji@shfservices.com

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeErpAwYgQSlo2tsypmcZ0k93otRZLjZmlnvARL_m4gdcdw7A/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkFCBMu635ceTY8mzY1wsoLas_d54OTcfgYwlXR4EYjB4XgA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/17XAn-42DIIsK9Fm8YRnn8CDPF8Gkxh5J/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TeOhK95zRXWMHznb2eUqxvSfx3Y9tFAW/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1-94rchPwV14mU7_pRufi6AJSS9KgHLXmDUpQ6p9Tnn4/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1px6C8BMXLhy92gVYdK1yRpzRoxT3Ozv0oGoqJQ4Imy8/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1px6C8BMXLhy92gVYdK1yRpzRoxT3Ozv0oGoqJQ4Imy8/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1Sgr1MNHSW1YAn9X6E16HKiaaNve_lXn6?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1Sgr1MNHSW1YAn9X6E16HKiaaNve_lXn6?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1UwLQYgM3MuPbky63zD5WVcw8jWJ9BDnY?usp=sharing
https://tapestryjournal.com/s/st-josephs-institution-international-school-malaysia-21250
https://sji-international-my.parents.isams.cloud/api/login/
https://sites.google.com/sji-international.edu.my/sjiimsportsfixtures/home?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/sji-international.edu.my/sjiimsportsfixtures/home?authuser=0
https://sji.schoolsbuddy.net/
https://sites.google.com/sji-international.edu.my/ccaterm-1/home
mailto:customerservice@tekgroup.my
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_iHFDiTOoxkDp5P-2XRqxWCl_F5TrP6k/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1AMunpyo5MLJtO8kfqBsHFbo1OhD_-iGEgpYoGZuxQbI/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1t4LEEsHC_YT0IQqSZQescWrpgbBNT5QEEJH6JaXp9B8/edit#gid=2048890213
https://sites.google.com/sji-international.edu.my/instrumental-music/home
https://eservice.sji-international.edu.my/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ZwUdFPxxstEd25mEfd5Lip_Sch95pRTS/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FrMvHotMl6SjSiVAWVDGw-d5x7Pu0uF_/view?usp=sharing

